

# HE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York



#### **VOLUME CXXXVIV NUMBER 168**

#### WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 29, 2012

**PRICE \$4.00** 

THE CITY RECORD

TABLE OF CONTENTS
PUBLIC HEARINGS & MEETINGS
City Council
City Planning Commission
Design and Construction
Housing Authority
Landmarks Preservation Commission2393
Mayor's Office of Environmental
Coordination
Transportation
Youth and Community Development2395

PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services2395
Office of Citywide Purchasing 2395
Police
PROCUREMENT
Administration for Children's Services .2396
Citywide Administrative Services2396
Office of Citywide Purchasing 2396
Municipal Supply Services2396
<i>Vendor Lists</i>
Board of Elections
Office of Emergency Management2396

Environmental Protection2396
Agency Chief Contracting Officer2396
Water and Sewer Operations 2396
Finance
Contracts
Health and Hospitals Corporation 2396
Contract Services
Health and Mental Hygiene
Agency Chief Contracting Officer2396
Housing Authority
Housing Preservation and Development 2397
Maintenance

Human Resources Administration 2397
Agency Chief Contracting Officer / Contracts2397
Contracts
Parks and Recreation2397
Contract Administration
Revenue and Concessions
AGENCY RULES
Local Laws 2012
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Office of the Mayor
Changes in Personnel
<b>READER'S GUIDE</b>

#### THE CITY RECORD

#### MICHAEL R. BLOOMBERG, Mayor

EDNA WELLS HANDY, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription–\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail)

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

**Editorial Office** 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252

The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to THE DAILY CITY RECORD http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y.

# PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

## CITY COUNCIL

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council has scheduled the following public hearing on the matter indicated below:

The Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting and Maritime Uses will hold a public hearing on the following matter in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, New York 10007, commencing at 11:00 A.M. on Wednesday, September 5, 2012:

## SEA TRAVELERS MARINA

**BROOKLYN CB-18** 20135039 PNK

Application pursuant to Section 1301 (2)(f) of the New York City Charter concerning the proposed amendment to a maritime lease between the New York City Department of Small Business Services and Sea Travelers Realty, Inc. d/b/a Sea Travelers Marina for certain City-owned upland area and lands underwater located at 2875 Flatbush Avenue (Block 8591, parts of Lot 125 and 175), Borough of Brooklyn, Community Board 18, Council District 46.

a28-s5

## CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, September 5, 2012 at 10:00 A.M.

#### BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 1 54 GREENE STREET

C 090002 ZSM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by 54

Greene Street Realty Corp. pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-711 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the use regulations of:

- Section 42-14D(1)(b) to allow Use Group 17D uses 1. (Joint Living Work Quarters for Artists) on the second and fourth floors; and
- 2. Section 42-14D(2)(b) to allow Use Group 6 uses (retail uses) on portions of the ground floor and cellar;

feet, on property located at 54 Greene Street (Block 474, Lot 7), in an M1-5B District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, 10007.

of an existing 6-story building erected prior to December 15,

1961 and where the lot coverage is greater than 5,000 square

#### No. 2 111 MERCER STREET

C 120360 ZSM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Mercer 111 LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-711 of the Zoning Resolution to modify:

- the bulk regulations of Section 43-17 to allow a building containing joint living-work quarters for artists to be enlarged; and
- the use regulations of Section 42-00 to allow residential uses (Use Group 2) on the 2nd through

of an existing 5-story building and proposed 1-story enlargement, on property located at 111 Mercer Street (Block 499, Lot 32), in an M1-5A District, within the SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, 10007.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer **City Planning Commission** 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

a22-s5

## **DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION**

■ NOTICE

DDC will be hosting a BIM symposium discussing the agencies overview and use of BIM and its recently released BIM Guidelines; all in the Architectural Engineering and Construction (AEC) Community are welcome to attend. Please register at http://www.ddcbimsymposium.com

DDC Contact: Safiy Abdur-Rahman, (718) 391-1093.

a24-s13

## HOUSING AUTHORITY

MEETING

## SPECIAL NOTICE

Please be advised that the New York City Housing Authority has cancelled its Board Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, August 29, 2012 at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor at 250 Broadway, N.Y., N.Y.

#### LANDMARKS PRESERVATION **COMMISSION**

PUBLIC HEARINGS

Historic District

Community District 2.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25,309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday. September 4, 2012 at 9:30 A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-4914 - Block 2475, lot 28-175 Broadway - (Former) Williamsburg Saving Bank -Individual Landmark

A Classic Revival style bank building designed by George B. Post and built in 1875. Application is to modify window openings and install a stoop and barrier-free access lift. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-3697 - Block 2563, lot 9-94 Greenpoint Avenue - Greenpoint Historic District A vacant lot. Application is to construct a new building.

Zoned C2-4/R6A. Community District 1. CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 12-9625 - Block 1958, lot 19-54 Greene Avenue, aka 375 Adelphi Street - Fort Greene

A rowhouse built c.1868 and altered in the 20th century, and a garage. Application is to resurface and alter the facades and stoops, demolish the garage, and install balconies and fencing. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-1756 - Block 221, lot 29-70 Henry Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District A one-story store building built in the 19th Century and later altered. Application is to demolish the existing building and construct a new five story building. Zoned R7-1, C1-5. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-2852 - Block 226, lot 21-80 Orange Street, aka 72 Henry Street - Brooklyn Heights

An eclectic style house with a ground floor store built in 1861-79. Application is to install storefront infill. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-1910 - Block 40, lot 1-68 Jay Street - DUMBO Historic District A Daylight Factory style building with transitional American Round Arch style elements designed by William Higginson and built in 1915. Application is to install storefront infill and signage, and to legalize the removal of loading docks without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-4056 - Block 35, lot 12-1 Old Fulton Street - Fulton Ferry Historic District A Greek Revival style saloon and hotel building built in 1835, and altered in the Italianate style in the 1860s. Application is to install new storefront infill. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-3663 - Block 300, lot 7-110-128 Congress Street - Cobble Hill Historic District A row of four Italianate style rowhouses built c. 1850s and altered for institutional use, and a two-story building built c. 1983. Application is to alter the front and rear facades of the rowhouses and construct rooftop additions, and to demolish

the modern building and construct five rowhouses. Zoned R6. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 12-2897 - Block 312, lot 8285 Clinton Street - Cobble Hill Historic District
A Greek Revival style rowhouse built between 1845 and
1854. Application is to legalize the construction of a rear yard
addition without Landmarks Preservation Commission
permits. Zoned R6. Community District 6.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 13-4819 - Block 1085, lot 46-107 Prospect Park West - Park Slope Historic District A neo-Italian Renaissance style rowhouse designed by Axel S. Hedman and built in 1899. Application is to install a terrace railing. Community District 6.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-1187 - Block 210, lot 7-334 Canal Street, aka 37 Lispenard Street - Tribeca East Historic District

A neo-Grec style store and loft building designed by William E. Bloodgood and built in 1881-1883. Application is to construct a rooftop bulkhead. Zoned C6-2A. Community District 1.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3343 - Block 189, lot 28-28 North Moore Street - Tribeca West Historic District A Romanesque Revival style store and loft building designed by Richard Berger and built in 1884-85. Application is to construct a rooftop addition, modify the loading platform, and fire escape, and install storefront infill. Zoned C6-2A. Community District 1.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4395 - Block 475, lot 33-60 Grand Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A neo-Classical style store building designed by Cleverdon and Putzel and built in 1895-96. Application is to establish a Master Plan governing the future installation of painted wall signs. Zoned M1-5B./ Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3908 - Block 231, lot 3-305 Canal Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District An Italianate style store and loft building constructed circa 1863. Application is to establish a Master Plan governing the future installation of painted wall sign. Zoned M1-5B. Community District 2.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-0754 - Block 502, lot 33-422 West Broadway - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District Extension

An Italianate style store building designed by John H. Whitenack and built in 1873-74. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned M1-5A. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-0275- Block 532, lot 15-230 Mercer Street, aka 663-665 Broadway - NoHo Historic District

A neo-Gothic style store and loft building designed by V. Hugo Koehler and built in 1911-12. Application is to legalize the installation of banner poles and stretch banners without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4017- Block 553, lot 15-52 West 8th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A commercial building designed by Frederick Kiesler and built in 1927 and later altered. Application is to alter the facade, install new storefront infill, a marquee, and signage. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4777 - Block 572, lot 45-5 West 8th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A neo-Classical style apartment building designed by Hugo Kafka, and built in 1900-02. Application is to alter the ground floor and install lighting, a marquee, and signage. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-5156 - Block 586, lot 32-33 Carmine Street - Greenwich Village Historic District Extension ll

An Italianate style tenement building with commercial ground floor built c. 1859. Application is to install storefront infill, an awning, and lighting. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-0884 - Block 544, lot 72-27 East 4th Street - NoHo Historic District Extension A garage and repair shop designed by Herman Kron and built in 1945-46. Application is to demolish the existing building and construct a new building. Zoned M1-5B. Community District 2.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 12-8622 -Block 746, lot 21-327-329 West 22nd Street - Chelsea Historic District Extension

A pair of rowhouses built in 1851 and remodeled in 1939. Application is to construct a rooftop addition and a rear yard addition, alter the areaway, install window railings, and excavate the basement and rear yard. Zoned R7B. Community District 4.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5555 - Block 744, lot 10-353 West 20th Street - Chelsea Historic District A Greek Revival/Italianate style rowhouse built in 1852-1853. Application is to construct a rear yard addition. Zoned R8. Community District 4. CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4993 - Block 719, lot 75460 West 22nd Street - Chelsea Historic District
An Italiannese style house built in 1854, Application is to

An Italianate style house built in 1854. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions, to install a deck and mechanical equipment, lot-line windows, and to excavate the rear yard and install a rear garden wall. Zoned R7B. Community District 4.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4897 - Block 856, lot 11-15 East 26th Street - Madison Square North Historic District A neo-Medieval style store, loft and office building designed by Maynicke & Franke and built in 1910-12. Application is to install an awning. Community District 5.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3030 - Block 831, lot 33-1 West 29th Street, aka 270 Fifth Avenue - Marble Collegiate Church - Individual Landmark

A Romanesque Revival style church with Gothic Revival style details, designed by Samuel A. Warner and built in 1854 with a two-story addition built in 1919, and a one-story portico built in 1959. Application is to demolish the portico and install stairs and entrance on West 29th Street, and demolish the 1919 addition and construct a glass enclosure on Fifth Avenue. Community District 5.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3253 - Block 886, lot 21-160 Lexington Avenue - New York Phoenix School of Design (New York School of Applied Design for Women) - Individual Landmark

A neo-Classical style institutional building designed by Harvey Wiley Corbett and built in 1908-09. Application is to alter an entrance and areaway and install a barrier-free access lift. Community District 5.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3200 - Block 1281, lot 1-551 Fifth Avenue - Fred F. French Building - Individual Landmark-Interior Landmark

A proto-Art Deco style skyscraper designed by H. Douglas Ives and Sloan & Robertson and built in 1926-27. Application is to create a doorway within the interior space and install a canopy. Community District 5.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4966 - Block 1018, lot 6-235 West 46th Street - Paramount Hotel - Individual landmark

A French Renaissance style hotel designed by Thomas W. Lamb and built in 1927-28. Application is to install marquees, flagpoles, and storefront infill. Community District 5.

### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4135 - Block 834, lot 29-17 West 32nd Street - Former Aberdeen Hotel - Individual Landmark

A Beaux-Arts style hotel designed by Harry B. Mulliken and built in 1902-04. Application is to install a barrier-free access ramp. Community District 5.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-5104 - Block 1381, lot 63-12 East 67th Street -Upper East Side Historic District An altered Regency Revival style townhouse built in 1879 and re-designed in 1920 by James Gamble Rogers, and altered in 1978. Application is to alter the façade and create an areaway. Community District 8.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 12-9093 - Block 1409, lot 50-170 East 75th Street- Upper East Side Historic District Extension

An Arts and Crafts style rowhouse designed by Hill and Stout and built in 1880-81, and converted into an automobile stable in 1902. Application is to construct additions and modify the primary facade and roof dormer. Zoned C1-8X. Community District.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-4017 - Block 1906, lot 36-239 Lenox Avenue - Mount Morris Park Historic District A rowhouse built in 1883-84. Application is to install an exhaust duct at the rear facade. Community District 1.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX 13-1693 - Block 2461, lot 94-1030 Grand Concourse - Grand Concourse Historic District A modern style apartment building designed by Philip Birnbaum and built in 1959-63. Application is to install new canopies and doors. Community District 4.

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX 13-2287 - Block 2829, lot 19-1989 Morris Avenue - Morris Avenue Historic District A rowhouse designed by John Hauser and built in 1906. Application is to legalize the replacement of the stoop, the construction of walls and a gate, and the installation of an areaway fence and windows without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 5.

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROLIGH OF THE BRONX 13-5052 - BI

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX 13-5052 - Block 5822, lot 2688-4750 Iselin Avenue - Fieldston Historic District A mid-20th century Modern style house designed by Nishan Balikjian and built in 1966-69. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned R1-2/NA-2. Community District 8.

a21-s4

## TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2012

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT PURSUANT to the provisions of 3020 of the New York City Charter and Chapter 3 of Title 24 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303 and 25-313) that on **Tuesday**,

September 11, 2012 at 9:30 A.M., at the Landmarks Preservation Commission will conduct a *public hearing* in the Public Meeting Room of the Landmarks Preservation Commission, located at The Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor North, City of New York with respect to the following proposed Landmarks and Landmark Sites. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing should call or write the Landmarks Preservation Commission, [Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor North, New York, NY 10007, (212) 669-7700] no later than five (5) business days before the hearing. There will also be a public meeting on that day.

#### **ITEMS TO BE HEARD**

PUBLIC HEARING ITEM NO. 1

#### LP-2505

THE RAINBOW ROOM, 30 Rockefeller Center, Manhattan The Rainbow Room, part of the 65th floor interiors, east side, consisting of the fixtures and interior components of this space, including but not limited to, walls and ceiling surfaces, floor surfaces, seating platforms, stage, rotating dance floor, metal railings, lighting fixtures, and mirrors, 30 Rockefeller Plaza, (aka 1240-1256 Avenue of the Americas; 31-81 West 49th Street; 30-64 West 50th Street), Manhattan.

Landmark Site: Borough of Manhattan Tax Map Block 1265, Lot 7501 in part, consisting of the land on which the described building is situated.

PUBLIC HEARING ITEM NO. 2

#### LP-2397

E. RIDLEY & SONS DEPARTMENT STORE, 315 Grand Street, 321 Grand Street and 59 Orchard Street (aka 64 Allen Street), Manhattan.

 $Landmark\ Site:$  Borough of the Manhattan Tax Map Block 308, Lots 14 and 15

a27-s10

#### MAYOR'S OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATION

NOTICE

#### NOTICE OF PUBLIC SCOPING

Office of the Deputy Mayor for Economic Development

Draft Scope of Work for a Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) Willets Point Development

Podrán encontrar una traducción al español de esta Notificación en el sitio web EDC: www.nycedc.com/willetspoint

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT a public scoping meeting will be held on Thursday, September 27, 2012, at P.S. 19 Marino Jeantet, 98-02 Roosevelt Avenue, Queens, New York, at 4:30 P.M. The purpose of the scoping meeting is to provide the public with the opportunity to comment on the Draft Scope of Work proposed to be used to develop a Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) for the proposed Willets Point Development. Written comments on the Draft Scope of Work can be submitted to the Mayor's Office of Environmental Coordination until 5:00 P.M. Tuesday, October 9, 2012. Directing that an SEIS be prepared, the Environmental Assessment Statement, Positive Declaration, and Draft Scope of Work were issued by the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Economic Development on August 28, 2012, and are available for review from the contact person listed below and on the websites of the Mayor's Office of Environmental Coordination (www.nyc.gov/oec) and the New York City Economic Development Corporation (www.nycedc.com). Please note that this Notice of Public Scoping corrects the previous version, which erroneously stated that the Environmental Assessment Statement, Positive Declaration, and Draft Scope of Work were issued on August 27, 2012.

The proposed project would redevelop the Willets Point area

to include portions of the CitiField stadium parking areas. The proposal would redevelop the Willets Point/CitiField area with a mix of uses to be completed by 2032. It would incorporate a development substantially similar to that anticipated and analyzed in the 2008 Willets Point Development Plan Final Generic Environmental Imp Statement (FGEIS), as well as a major entertainment/retail component and parking adjacent to CitiField. The project is anticipated to proceed in three phases: by 2018, the remediation and development of an approximately 23-acre portion of the Special Willets Point District with a 200-room hotel, approximately 30,000 square feet of retail space, and a 2,800-space surface parking area/off-season public recreation space; the development of the parking field west of CitiField with "Willets West"—an entertainment and retail center of approximately 1.4 million square feet (one million square feet of gross leasable area) and a 2,900-space parking facility; and the development of a structured parking facility on the westernmost CitiField surface parking lot south of Roosevelt Avenue; by 2028, the surface parking area in the Special Willets Point District would be replaced with approximately 4.23 million square feet of residential, retail, office, hotel, public school, enclosed parking, and public open space uses; and the development of additional structured parking facilities on the CitiField surface parking lots south of Roosevelt Avenue; and by 2032, completion of the full buildout of the Special Willets Point District substantially as anticipated in the FGEIS. The potential development of retail and office uses on a portion of the CitiField leasehold along Roosevelt Avenue (Lot B), as analyzed in the FGEIS, is also assumed to be completed by 2032. It is also assumed that the recently approved Van Wyck Expressway ramp improvements would be completed by 2024.

The project site consists of three discrete areas. The "Willets Point" portion (the Special Willets Point District) comprises approximately 61 acres. The "Willets West" portion comprises

an approximately 30.7-acre section of the surface parking field adjacent to CitiField. The "Roosevelt Avenue" portion comprises three CitiField-related surface parking lots (South Lot and Lots B and D) along Roosevelt Avenue, totaling 16.8 acres. In total, the project site comprises 108.9 acres.

It is currently anticipated that the proposed project would seek the following discretionary public approvals:

- Special permit pursuant to ZR Section 124-60 to allow surface parking/open and enclosed privatelyoperated recreational uses for Phase 1A within the Special Willets Point District;
- Certification by the CPC Chairperson pursuant to ZR Section 124-05;
- Modification of the existing lease for the CitiField property and adjacent parking properties;
- Mayoral and Queens Borough Board approval of the business terms pursuant to New York City Charter Section 384(b)(4).
- Approval by the New York City Industrial Development Agency (IDA) for the waiver of mortgage recording tax for property within the Special Willets Point District; and

In addition to the discretionary approvals listed above, the phasing of the development within the Special Willets Point District will require certain technical revisions to the previously-approved City Maps that modify the staging for the closure of city streets. This would not be a discretionary approval as the revisions would not result in the demapping of any additional city streets beyond those previously approved for demapping. Public Design Commission approval also will be required for the Willets West development. In addition to the above approvals, confirmation that all proposed buildings fall within the maximum Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) height limitations would be sought from the FAA; however, no approval or permit to exceed such permitted heights is anticipated to be sought.

CEQR Number: 07DME014Q

Lead Agency:

Office of the Deputy Mayor for Economic Development Robert R. Kulikowski, Ph.D. Assistant to the Mayor

Sponsoring Agency:

Office of the Deputy Mayor for Economic Development

Robert R. Kulikowski, PhD. Mayor's Office of Environmental Coordination 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor New York, NY 10038 Email: rkulikowski@cityhall.nyc.gov

SEQRA/CEQR Classification: Type I

Location of Action: The project site is located in Queens, within the northern portion of Flushing Meadows Corona Park adjacent to the CitiField stadium, and within the Willets Point peninsula east of 126th Street. The Willets Point area comprises 128 tax lots and one partial lot located on 14 blocks. Since the FGEIS was completed in 2008, the City has acquired a number of the lots within the District. The portion of the project site east of 126th Street is within the Special Willets Point District and is in Community District 7; the remaining portion of the project site is City parkland and lies outside community district boundaries. The table below lists the tax blocks and lots included in the

Blocks	Lots
1787	20 (partial)
1820	1, 6, 9, 18, 34, 108
1821	1, 6, 16, 25, 27, 35
1822	1, 5, 7, 17, 21, 23, 28, 33, 55, 58
1823	1, 3, 5, 7, 12, 14, 19, 20, 21, 23, 26, 28, 33, 40, 44,
	47, 52, 55, 58, 59, 60
1824	1, 12, 19, 21, 26, 28, 33, 38, 40, 45, 53
1825	1, 19, 21, 25, 28, 30, 37, 46, 48, 53, 55, 58
1826	1, 5, 14, 18, 20, 31, 35
1827	1
1828	1, 4, 8, 11, 13, 17, 21, 23, 29, 34, 37, 39
1829	19, 21, 40, 71
1830	1, 9, 10, 21
1831	1, 10, 35
1832	1, 10
1833	1 (partial),103, 111, 117, 120, 141, 143, 151, 155,
	158, 165, 166, 168, 170, 172, 177, 179, 180, 186,
	188, 192, 197, 199, 201, 203, 212, 215, 230, 300, 425
2018	1500 (partial)

This Notice of Public Hearing has been prepared pursuant to Article 8 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law (the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA)), its implementing regulations found at 6 NYCRR Part 617, and the Rules of Procedure for City Environmental Quality Review found at 62 RCNY Chapter 5, and Mayoral Executive Order 91 of 1977, as amended (CEQR).

a27-31

## TRANSPORTATION

## ■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, September 5, 2012. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 1325 Avenue of the Americas, L.P. to continue to maintain and use a clock and an address directional sign on the sidewalk of the northwest corner of West 53rd Street and Avenue of the Americas, in the Borough of Manhattan. The

proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 - \$300

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,500 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 48-75 Owners Corp. to construct, maintain and use a stoop on the south sidewalk of West 75th Street, east of Columbus Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2023 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2023 - \$25/annum the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#3 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Clark Halstead to continue to maintain and use a stoop and a fenced-in area on the north sidewalk of East 82nd Street, between First Avenue and Second Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 - \$124 the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#4** In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Downstate at LICH Holding Company, Inc. to continue to maintain and use planted areas with surrounding fences on the west sidewalk of Henry Street and planted area, together with exterior stairway, with surrounding fence on the north sidewalk of Amity Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 and provides among others terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2022 - \$2,289/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$7,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Metropolitan Transportation Authority to construct, maintain and use security bollards on the south sidewalk of Hanson Place, east of Flatbush Avenue, east sidewalk of Flatbush Avenue, south of Hanson Place, south sidewalk of 4th Avenue, west of Flatbush Avenue, west sidewalk of Flatbush Avenue, south of 4th Avenue and east sidewalk of Atlantic Avenue between 4th Avenue and Flatbush Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date Approval by the mayor to June 30, 2022.

There shall be no compensation required for this revocable consent

There is no security deposit and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#6 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Metropolitan Transportation Authority to construct, maintain and use security bollards on the north sidewalk of John Street between Broadway & Nassau Street, east sidewalk of Broadway between John Street & Fulton Street and the south sidewalk of Fulton Street between Broadway & Nassau Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date Approval by the mayor to June 30, 2022.

There shall be no compensation required for this revocable

There is no security deposit and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#7** In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Justice John Jay Condominium, to continue to maintain and use an entrance detail on the south sidewalk of Jay Street, east of Greenwich Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2020 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 - \$1,104 For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$1,030 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - \$1,441 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$1,481 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$1,521 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$1,561 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$1,601 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$1,641 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$1,681 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$1,721

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

YOUTH AND COMMUNITY **DEVELOPMENT** 

MEETING

The Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD) Youth Board and WIB Youth Council with meet on September 6, 2012 at 9:00 A.M. at DYCD, 156 William Street, 2nd Floor. This meeting is open to the public. For security purposes, all those interested in attending must provide their contact information by close of business Tuesday, September 4, 2012, to Ruma Debi at rdebi@dycd.nyc.gov

a20-31

#### PROPERTY DISPOSITION

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

#### OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ NOTICE

Beginning in August, The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Purchasing, will be selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home. To begin bidding, simply click on "Register" on the home page. There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more. Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Purchasing, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

jy24-d1

#### **POLICE**

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT.

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants.

Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

## **INQUIRIES**

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

## FOR MOTOR VEHICLES

(All Boroughs):

- College Auto Pound, 129-01 31 Avenue, College Point, NY 11354, (718) 445-0100
- Gowanus Auto Pound, 29th Street and 2nd
- Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11212, (718) 832-3852 Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street,

## FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (212) 374-4925.
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675.
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street,
- Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806.
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678.
  - Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

i1-d31

## PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts! Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete to Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical

Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

#### ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S **SERVICES**

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

#### NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP HOMES -

Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 06811N0004 - DUE 05-31-13 AT 2:00 P.M. - The Administration for Children's Services, Division of Youth and Family Justice is soliciting applications from organizations interested in operating non-secure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended solicitation; applications will be accepted on a rolling basis until 2:00 P.M. on 5/31/13.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Patricia Chabla (212) 341-3505; Fax: (212) 341-3625;

j1-n14

**●** a29

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

patricia.chabla@dfa.state.ny.us

■ SOLICITATIONS

Goods

GRP: LUBRIZOL ENG CONTROL SYS (EMISSIONS RETROFIT) – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100503 – DUE 09-27-12 AT 10:30 A.M – A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at (212) 669-8610 or by fax at (212) 669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007

Deborah Hibbler (212) 386-0411; Fax: (212) 313-3167; dhibbler@dcas.nyc.gov

SWEEPER, ELECTRIC HYBRID 4 WHEEL MILD -**DUMP 3 C.Y. - DSNY** - Other - PIN# 857PS1300053 -DUE 10-03-12 AT 9:30 A.M. - Pre-Solicitation Conference for the above-listed commodity will be held on October 3, 2012 at 9:30 A.M. at DCAS/OCP, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007.

Please review the attached specification and bid document prior to attending a conference.

• PRE-SOLICITATION CONFERENCE: TRUCK, 20 C.Y. REAR LOADING WASTE COMPACTING SPECIAL **ALLEY - DSNY** – Other – PIN# 857PS1300052 –

DUE 10-02-12 AT 9:30 A.M. - Pre-Solicitation Conference for the above-listed commodity will be held on October 2, 2012 at 9:30 A.M. at DCAS/OCP, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007.

Please review the attached specification and bid document prior to attending a conference.

A copy of these bids can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at

http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at

dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at (212) 669-8610 or by fax at (212) 669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Citywide Administrative Services,

1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007 Joseph Vacirca (212) 669-8616; Fax: (212) 669-7581; jvacirca@dcas.nyc.gov

## OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other -PIN# 856000 - DUE 07-30-14.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Queens Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

jy25-j10

**●** a29

#### MUNICIPAL SUPPLY SERVICES

AWARDS

Goods

## CAFETERIA EQUIPMENT, BRAND SPECIFIC,

CAMBRO - D.O.C. - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN# 8571200178 – AMT: \$740,700.00 – TO: CVK Enterprises Inc. DBA Federal Supply USA, 116 Washington Street, Waukegan, IL 60085.

■ VENDOR LISTS

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION -In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509.

i5-d31

### **BOARD OF ELECTIONS**

SOLICITATIONS

 $Services\ (Other\ Than\ Human\ Services)$ 

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES FOR DURING **ELECTIONS** – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 003201301016 – DUE 09-20-12 AT 10:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above.

Board of Elections, 32 Broadway, New York, NY 10004.

John Luisi (212) 487-7290; Fax: (212) 487-5343; jluisi@boe.nyc.ny.us

**☞** a29

#### OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (Other Than Human Services)

MAINTENANCE AND SUPPORT FOR THE VIRTUAL REALITY SIMULATOR - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 01713S0001 - DUE 09-10-12 AT

9:00 A.M. - The New York City Office of Emergency Management (OEM) intends to enter into sole source negotiations with Environmental Tectonics Corp. (ETC) to provide maintenance and support for the Agency's virtual reality simulator, which allows participants to exercise emergency scenarios in a shared, interagency environment.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Office of Emergency Management, 165 Cadman Plaza East, Brooklyn, NY 11201. Brian Genzman (718) 422-4867  $Fax: (718)\ 246\text{-}6011; procurement@oem.nyc.gov$ 

a24-30

## **ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION**

## AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

 $Services\ (Other\ Than\ Human\ Services)$ 

USGS O AND M13 - Government to Government -PIN# 82613WS00013 - DUE 09-10-12 AT 4:00 P.M. - DEP intends to enter into a Government to Government procurement Agreement with US Geological Survey for USGS O and M13: for the USGS Hydrological Gauge Network. Any firm which believes it can also provide the required service in the future is invited to so, indicated by letter which must be received no later than September 10, 2012, 4:00 P.M. at Department of Environmental Protection, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373. Attn: Ms. Debra Butlien, dbutlien@dep.nyc.gov, (718) 595-3423; Fax: (718) 595-3208.

a24-30

## WATER AND SEWER OPERATIONS

**■** SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

CLEANING AND CCTV INSPECTION OF SEWERS IN THE BOND-LORRAINE SYSTEM, BROOKLYN

Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 82613F0SC102 -DUE 09-19-12 AT 11:30 A.M. - CONTRACT SC-102. Document Fee: \$40.00. There will be a pre-bid conference on 9/10/12 at 59-17 Junction Blvd., 6th Floor Conference Room. Project Manager: Maza de Riaza, (718) 595-4843.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor, Flushing, New York 11373. Greg Hall (718) 595-3236; g.hall@dep.nyc.gov

#### **FINANCE**

CONTRACTS

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (Other Than Human Services)

LOCKBOX SERVICES FOR SHERIFF INCOME **EXECUTION SYSTEM** – Negotiated Acquisition – Available only from a single source

Jean Kressner (212) 669-3896; Fax: (212) 669-8283;

PIN# 83610N0001CNVN001 - DUE 09-14-12 AT 3:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Finance, 1 Centre Street, New York, NY 10007.

a24-30

#### **HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION**

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j1-d31

### CONTRACT SERVICES

kressnerj@finance.nyc.gov

SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$ 

PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICE ON PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICE ON LIEBERT UNINTERRUPTIBLE POWER SYSTEMS – Public Bid – PIN# LIEBERT1 – DUE 09-21-12 AT 1:30 P.M. – At Jacobi Medical Center, Bronx, New York. Bid Documents Fee \$20.00 per set, check or money order payable to NYCHHC (non-refundable).

A pre-bid meeting/site tour is scheduled for Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at 11:00 A.M. Nurses Residence, Bldg. #4

Technical questions must be submitted in writing by email or fax, no later than five (5) calendar days before bid opening to Clifton McLaughlin, (212) 442-3851.

Requires trade licenses (where applicable). Under Article 15A of the State of New York, the following M/WBE goals apply to this contract MBE 6 percent and WBE 4 percent. These goals apply to any bid submitted of \$25,000 or more. Bidders not complying with these terms will have their bids declared

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids and the order in a securification between bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Hospitals Corporation, 346 Broadway, 12th Floor
West, New York, NY 10013. Clifton McLaughlin

(212) 442-3658; mclaughc@nychhc.org

## **HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE**

## AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

NEW YORK/NY III SUPPORTED HOUSING  ${\color{red} \textbf{CONGREGATE}-Competitive Sealed Proposals-Judgment}$ 

required in evaluating proposals -PIN# 81608PO076300R0X00-R – DUE 09-18-12 AT 4:00 P.M. – The Department is issuing a RFP to establish 3,000 units of citywide supportive housing in newly constructed or rehabilitated single-site buildings for various homeless populations pursuant to the New York III Supported Housing agreement. The subject RFP will be open-ended and proposals will be accepted on an on-going basis. The RFP is available on-line at

available on-line at http://www.nyc.gov/html/doh/html/acco/acco-rfp-nynycongregate-20070117-form.shtml. A pre-proposal conference was held on March 6, 2007 at 2:00 P.M. at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, New York, N.Y. Any questions regarding this RFP must be sent in writing in advance to Contracting Officer at the above address or e-mailed to the above address. All proposals must be hand delivered at the Agency Chief Contracting Officer, Gotham Center, CN#30A, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, Queens, NY 11101-4132, no later than September 18, 2012.

As a minimum qualification requirement for (1) the serious and persistent mentally ill populations, the proposer must be incorporated as a not-for-profit organization, and (2) for the young adult populations, the proposer must document site control and identify the source of the capital funding and being used to construct or renovate the building.

 $\it Use the following address unless otherwise specified in$ notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Health and Mental Hygiene, ACCO, Gotham Center, CN#30A, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, Queens, NY 11101-4132. Huguette Beauport (347) 396-6633; hbeaupor@health.nyc.gov

a6-s17

AWARDS

Human/Client Services

CANCER INITIATIVE - BP/City Council Discretionary -PIN# 12DM051401R0X00 - AMT: \$135,938.00 -TO: Self-Help for Women with Breast or Ovarian Cancer, 1501 Broadway, Suite 704A, New York, NY 10036.

#### **HOUSING AUTHORITY**

SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

BASKETBALL COURT UPGRADE AT SOUTH JAMAICA II – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# GD1212127 – DUE 09-19-12 AT 10:00 A.M. – Bid documents are available Monday through Friday, 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M., for a \$25.00 fee in the form of a money order or certified check made payable to NYCHA. Documents can also be obtained by registering with I-supplier and downloading documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above. Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 11th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Gloria Guillo (212) 306-3121; Fax: (212) 306-5151; gloria.guillo@nycha.nyc.gov

#### HOUSING PRESERVATION & DEVELOPMENT

MAINTENANCE

■ AWARDS

Construction Related Services

MECHANICAL DEMO/ERECT FENCE AND REAR GRADE SITE AT 804 AND 806 JEFFERSON AVENUE, BROOKLYN, NY 11221 - Competitive Sealed Bids/Pre-Qualified List - Specifications cannot be made sufficiently definite - PIN# 80621031401790 - AMT: \$173,060.10 -TO: Gateway Demolition Corp., 134-22 32nd Avenue, Flushing, NY 11354.

**●** a29

#### **HUMAN RESOURCES** ADMINISTRATION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER/CONTRACTS

AWARDS

Goods & Services

CONSULTING SERVICES FOR FOOD STAMP TELEPHONE RECERTIFICATION ACE PROJECT –

Intergovernmental Purchase – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 09612G0023001 – AMT: \$427,035.00 – TO: Prutech Solutions, Inc., 555 U.S. Highway 1 South, 2nd Floor, Iselin, NJ 08830. AGENCY PIN: 069-13-310-3005.

PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE: 07/01/2012 - 06/30/2015. • SIFS/NON SIFS ACCOUNTS PAYABLE PROJECT -Intergovernmental Purchase – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 069131103006 – AMT: \$113,295.00 – TO: Prutech Solutions, Inc., 555 US

Highway 1 South, 2nd Floor, Iselin, NJ 08830. PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE: 07/01/2012 - 06/30/2013. **●** a29

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human/Client Services

PROVIDE FINANCIAL ADVOCACY AND COUNSELING TO PERSONS LIVING WITH AIDS

 $\mbox{(PLWA'S)}$  – Negotiated Acquisition – PIN# 06908X0005CNVN002 – DUE 08-30-12 AT 5:00 P.M. – \*For Informational Purposes Only\*

HRA intends to extend the contract with the following vendor:

1. Gay Men's Health Crisis, Inc., located at 446 West 33rd

Street, New York, NY 10001. PIN: 06913H083401 - Contract Amount: \$545,406.00.

HRA has determined that there is a compelling need, in light of the Agency's programmatic responsibilities, for the use of the Negotiated Acquisition process to extend the contract with Gay Men's Health Crisis, Inc. This vendor is currently providing critically needed financial advocacy and counseling to Person's Living with AIDS (PLWAs). This extension will ensure that these fragile clients continue to receive needed critical services. In view of the fact that the vendor's current contract ended June 30, 2012, the department is entering into a twelve (12) month Negotiated Acquisition Extension while the process for other arrangements for these services are completed. The contract term shall be from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above

Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Barbara Beirne (212) 331-3436; beirneb@hra.nyc.gov

CONTRACTS

SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

NEW INSTALLATIONS AND REPAIRS ON HEATING, VENTILATION AND AIR CONDITIONING (HVAC),

**CITYWIDE** – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 069-12-310-0035 – DUE 10-03-12 AT 3:00 P.M. -Bidders are hereby notified that this contract is subject to Local Law 129 M/WBE Requirements, Prevailing Wage Rates and the Project Labor Agreement (PLA) covering specified renovation and rehabilitation of City Owned Buildings and Structures as described in the solicitation documents. EPIN: 09612B0016.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Donna Wilson (212) 331-4843; Fax: (212) 331-3457; wilsond@hra.nyc.gov

#### PARKS AND RECREATION

CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

#X002-111M. E-PIN: 84612B0124.

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$ 

INSTALLATION OF AN ANADROMOUS FISH  $\begin{array}{l} \textbf{PASSAGE} - \text{Competitive Sealed Bids} - \\ \textbf{PIN\#8462012X002C01} - \textbf{DUE} \ 10\text{-}11\text{-}12 \ \textbf{AT} \ 10\text{:}30 \ \textbf{A.M.} - \textbf{And} \end{array}$ reconstruction of the abutments at the Dam of the East Side Retaining Wall, located on the Bronx River at East 182nd Street, in Bronx Park, The Bronx, known as Contract

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 129 of 2005.

A pre-bid meeting is scheduled on Thursday, September 27, 2012, at 11:30 A.M. at the site.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368.

Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan.Alban@parks.nyc.gov

**●** a29

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Services\ (Other\ Than\ Human\ Services)$ 

OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE OF A SNACK BAR AT DAG HAMMARSKJOLD PARK, MANHATTAN – Request for Proposals – PIN# M203C-SB2012 – DUE 10-17-12 AT 3:00 P.M. – If you have a hearing impairment, please call the following toll-free number and leave a message on the Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD). The TDD number is 212-504-4115.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park, 830 Fifth
Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021.

Charles Kloth (212) 360-3426; charles.kloth@parks.nyc.gov

# AGENCY RULES

## **LOCAL LAWS 2012**

**■** NOTICE

LOCAL LAWS OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK FOR THE YEAR 2012

No. 12

Introduced by Council Members Recchia, Vacca, Williams, Rodriguez and Koo (by request of the Mayor)

#### A LOCAL LAW

To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the establishment of the Westchester Square business improvement district.

Be it enacted by the Council as follows:

Section 1. Chapter 5 of title 25 of the administrative code of the city of New York is amended by adding a new section 25-484 to read as follows: \$ 25-484 Westchester Square business improvement

district.

a. The city council having determined, pursuant to section 25-407 of chapter four of this title: that notice of hearing for all hearings required to be held was published and mailed as required by law and was otherwise sufficient; that, except as otherwise provided in section 25-403 of chapter four of this title, all the real property within the boundaries of the district will benefit from the establishment of the district; that all the real property benefited is included within the limits of the district; and that the establishment of the district is in the public interest; and the council having determined further that the requisite number of owners have not objected as provided in section 25-406 of chapter four of this title, there is hereby established in the borough of the Bronx, the Westchester Square business improvement district. Such district is established in accordance with the district plan required to be filed with the city clerk pursuant to subdivision b of this section.
b. Immediately upon adoption of this local law by the

council, the council shall file with the city clerk the district plan upon which the Westchester Square business improvement district is based.

c. The district plan shall not be amended except in accordance with chapter four of this title.

 $\S$  2. This local law shall take effect upon compliance with section 25-408 of chapter 4 of title 25 of the administrative code of the city of New York.

THE CITY OF NEW YORK, OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK, s.s:

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a local law of The City of New York, passed by the Council on February 29, 2012 and approved by the Mayor on March 7, 2012

MICHAEL M. McSWEENEY, City Clerk Clerk of the Council.

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO MUNICIPAL HOME

Pursuant to the provisions of Municipal Home Rule Law §27, I hereby certify that the enclosed Local Law (Local Law 12 of 2012, Council Int. No. 644) contains the correct text and was passed by the New York City Council on February 29, 2012 approved by the Mayor on March 7, 2012 and returned to the City Clerk on March 7, 2012.

JEFFREY D. FRIEDLANDER, Acting Corporation Counsel.

# SPECIAL MATERIALS

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CONTRACT SERVICES

NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitations Not Included in FY 2013 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitations not included in the FY 2013 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Homeless Services Nature of services sought: On-call maintenance, new construction, and replacement of existing materials at PATH Family Intake Center

Start date of the proposed contract: 4/1/2013 End date of the proposed contract: 3/31/2016 Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize: Competitive Sealed Bid

Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: None Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 0

Agency: Department of Homeless Services Nature of services sought: On-call maintenance and repair of elevators, City-wide

Start date of the proposed contract: 12/1/2013 End date of the proposed contract: 11/30/2016 Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize:

Competitive Sealed Bid Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: None Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within

**☞** a29

CHANGES IN PER	SONNE	L					
NAME POLLAK DANIEL	FOR PERTITLE NUM 06361 DEPT OF 3	OF LABOR RELATION OF EACH OF COMMENT OF COMM	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV YES	<u>EFF DATE</u> 07/08/12	NAME ABDULLAH ABDUSH-SHAHEED ABRAMS ACENAS ACOSTA ADAMS ADEBAYO ADORNO AGBAJE	FATIME BAQI JESSIC MARY VIANNE DAWN AMINA DANIES
NAME	NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGOSTO	MARIL
BAYLOR LLOYD	56099	\$12.0700	APPOINTED	YES	07/15/12	AHMED	BASHII
WALKER LISA	L 40561	\$49579.0000	APPOINTED	NO	07/01/12	AHMED	LOVEL

**☞** a29

				FOR PER.	TOD ENDING 08/03	3/12		
.				TITLE				
	NAME		_	NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
	ABDULLAH	FATIMAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ABDUSH-SHAHEED	BAQI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ABRAMS	JESSICA	R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ACENAS	MARY	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ACOSTA	VIANNA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ADAMS	DAWN	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ADEBAYO	AMINAT	D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	ADORNO	DANIEL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	AGBAJE	NATHALIE	R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	AGOSTO	MARILYN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	AHMED	BASHIR		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	AHMED	LOVELEE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
	AHMED	MOHAMMED	S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12

BOARD OF ELECTION POLL WORKERS

AHMED	TAHARA DEL	В	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	BURGHER BURRELL	WILHELMI G		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
AKAI AKHTER	SANZIDA		9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	BURRELL-MCLEAN	OPAL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
AKINMOLAYAN AKTHER	VINCENT YASMIN	Т	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	BUTCHER BUTLER	ANGELA SHAROME	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ALAKA		В	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CABRAL	MANUEL A		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ALCOCER ALDA	CHRISTOP RUTANYA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CADESCA CALIENDO	JUDITH ROSALIE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/25/12
ALERT	DELAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CALLAHAN	AYANNA S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ALEXANDER ALI	KENNY ARSLAN	Е	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CALLOWAY CAMPBELL	PHILLIP W DIONNE E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ALI	BAHIJAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CAMPBELL	SANDRA D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ALI ALICEA	MARIA ANIBERKI		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CANADA CANADY	MILTON E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/16/12
ALICIA	JOSE	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CANCELLARA	THOMAS L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ALLEN ALLEN	ARLEZA SHARON	J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CANDIS CARDONA	ANTHONY J DIANA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ALLOCCA	BONNIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/26/12	CARDONA	JESENA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ALSTON ALSTON-HATTER	CINE RAQUEL	M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/18/12 01/01/12	CARELA CARLTON	LOURDES RASHAD	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ALVES	CHARNELE	Т	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CARRASCO	RAMILKY R		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ANDEBRHAN ANDERSON	NAOMI FELICIA	A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CARRILLO CARSON	ISIDRO R MYRA V	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ANGLIN		P	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CARTER	NAQUAN L SHEKEILA		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ANJOU ANTHONY	GLENDA JUSTIN	F	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CARTER CARTER-SMITH	ANNA L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ANTWINE RICE ANYALEWECHI	SHERRI SUNDAY	L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CASADO CASIANO	JOHANNA PEPIN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ARANA	NADIM		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CASTILLO	GERSON	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ARCE ARINZE	WANDA DONALD	Y	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/21/12	CASTILLO CHAMAIPORN	KEILA KROMNOI	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ARISTIDE	MELISSA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CHAMPION	JEROME	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ARJUNE ARMWOOD	CHITRA LESSIE		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/18/12	CHAN CHAN	GEN GENFFREY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ARTER	AFROZA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CHANG	LIEN SHI	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
AULDER AUZ	RUSHANA PATRICIA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CHARLES CHARLES	JENELLE MAXWELL T	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
AVILA	SONIA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CHARLES-JEMINEZ	BRANDON S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
AXELAND AZIZ	ELSIE FARHANA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CHAUDHRY CHAUDHRY	WAHEEDA ZOYA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BACCHUS	SABID	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CHAVIS	MALIK R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BAERGA BAILEY	NAID SHANICE	N	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CHEN CHEN	PEI XIN RUI-FANG	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BAKSH	GLEN	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CHENG CHERRY	BETSY P BRENDA J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BALLARD BALLENA	WINTON BRENDA	S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CHOWAYOU CHOWDHURY	FRANCIS R MORAD	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
BALLENTYNE-GAIN			9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12	CHUA	EDWARD A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BALMA BANASZEK		E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CLARK CLARKE	DARYL DARLENE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BANDHU BANKS	SHASHI HAKEEM	M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CLAY CLYNE	LYNN V ANNE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/19/12 07/19/12
BANKS	JANICE	м	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	COGBURN	LASCHAUN V	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BARROW BATTAGLIA		T A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	COLEMAN COLLADO	PATRICIA D JESSICA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BATTLE	PAMELA	В	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	COLLAZO COLLAZO	TANYA M WANDA Y		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BATTS BAUER	JEFFERY JASON	E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CONGANIGE CONNELY	ANTHONY S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BEARD	CLIFTON		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	COOK	SEAN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BECK BECKLES	CHRISTIN JANICE		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	COOLEY COOMBS	GLORIA M JACQUELI E	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BECKUM	KEVIN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	COOMBS COPNEY	MORGANA O BRUCE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BEGUM BEGUM	ARZUMAN SYEDA	R	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	COPPAGE COPPOLINO JR	GLORIA A RONALD J	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BELL	TIFFANY	s	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	COSALUZZO	JOSEPH R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BELLAMY BELTON		T	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	COVINGTON COX	KEITH B LAUREN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BELTRAO BEMBURY	SANDRA DORIS		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CRAWFORD CRAWFORD	LISA C MARCELLA A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BEN-LEVI	NASIAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CRESPO CRISCUOLO	NINA DONNA M	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BENNETT BENTICK		W A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CROSS	CEDRIC J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BENTON	JARED	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	CRUZ CRUZ	JEANNETT JOHNNY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BENTON BENTON	JOSEPH TERRY		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	CURTIN CYRUS	CYNTHIA MIRIAM C	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BERNADINE	MOORE	R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DALEY DAMES	ARLINE S		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BERNARDEZ BERNIER	KELLYZER CHRISTIN		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DAMES	CRYSTAL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BERRIOS JR	OCTAVIO		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DAMES DAS	MONET S RATNA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BEVERLY BHAGMATIE	RIVERS LILLIAN	A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/25/12	DAVIS DAVIS	ANGELA LEDA F	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BISSESAR BJORNHOLM	VIJAI COLLEEN	7.	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12	DAVIS DAVIS	RENEE	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BLACK	IVERY	А	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DAVIS	SHANELL L TRENIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
BLAIZE BLAKE	ROBIN BONITA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/24/12 01/01/12	DE LA CRUZ DECOTEAU	ESCARLYS KIMBERLY A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BLAND	LATOYA	_	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DEJESUS DELGADO	ROBERTO MARY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BLUE BLUM		E M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DELGADO DELOACH	ROSA I LYNETTE		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BLUM	RITA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DEMERO	MIRLANDE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BOADI BOARDES-FLEMING	PHENSIC MARSHA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DERRICK DESAY	GRACE E ERNEST	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BOFILL BOOSE	EDMUNDO FELICIA	P	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DEWINDT DEWS	RICHARD STEPHENI A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BORGELLA	VALERIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DIAMOND DIAZ	ANITA K	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/17/12
BOURNE BOWERS	CHEECHEE WILBER	С	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DIAZ DIBARI	LEONOR NICOLETT	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BOYD	MARION		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DIGGS	FRANCES E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BOYNTON BRADLEY		H M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DIMAGGIO DIXON	JOHN L DONNA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BRAHMBHATT	RAMANBHA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DOBARD	SHIRLEY M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BRAMLETTE BRAWN	ELAINE CHARLIE	G	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DOOBAY DORATO	ADESH LOUIS V	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BRENGLE	STEPHEN GERMAINE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DORDAL DORVIL	REINA P GUERDA M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/27/12 07/18/12
BRIGGS BROCHERO		E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DOUGLAS JR.	MICHAEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BROOMES BROWN	GARY COTILYA	G K	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/19/12 01/01/12	DOUMBIA DOWOVSKY	DEBRA BELLA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BROWN	DELTON	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DUNCAN	KADEEM N	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BROWN BROWN	GLORIA JERMAINE	P	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DUNN DUNSTAN	KAREN K AMELITA C		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BROWN	KAREN	V	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	DURGA	GOPAL K	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BROWN BROWN	KIARA LAMARR	L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	DURHAM DURON	EDITHA ANGELINA M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/27/12 01/01/12
BROWN	MARCIA	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	EASON	LISA M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BROWN BROWN		L J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/19/12 01/01/12	ECKSTEIN EDWARDS	AMANDA D BIANCA L		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BROWN	SANDRA	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	EDWARDS	CASSANDR	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
BROWN BROWN	THOMAS WAYNE	R	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	EDWARDS EDWARDS	CHARLISE KERRI K	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BRUCE	RUBY	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	EDWARDS	ODESSA A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
BRUNSON BRYANT	RICHARD FREDERIC		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	EDWARDS-BELL EMENGO	BARBARA BERNNADE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12
BUDHOO BURGER	DANCHAN STEVEN	s	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	EMMANUEL ENCARNACION	MANDY ALEX	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/18/12 01/01/12
DONGER	~ T T A T21A	S	חחח זי	91.0000	TTELOTINIED	150	U1/ U1/ 12				4000			-, -, -, -2

ERRIGO	LISA	G	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JACKSON	EVERETT L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ESKIN	LOUIS	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JACKSON	LINDA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ESPAILALT	RAFAEL	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JACKSON	SHANEE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ESTRADA	AMERICO	В	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JACKSON	YVETTE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FAHEY	KAREN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/24/12	JACOB JACOB	BREANNA N SAMINA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
FALL	SABRINA	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JACOBS	JAMEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FARANTINO	ERIKA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAIME	CARMEN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FENG	XIAOLING		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAIME	EMMANUEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FERDOUS	ANNIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAIRAM	TASHEENA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	07/25/12
FERRARO	BETTY	~	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAMES JAMES	ERROL E LARRY O	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
FERREBEE		G	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAMES	MANUEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FERREIRA FIKE	BEDILIA SARAH	E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	JAMES	ROBERT	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FISHER	ANGELA	ь	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAMES	SAWARA T	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FISHER	LULA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAMES	TYRONE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FLEMING	ALBERT		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JAVIER JAY	MARIA E DEBORAH	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/17/12 01/01/12
FLEURY	ORLANDE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JEFFERSON	LENA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FOK	KRISTI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JEFFREY	LAKISHA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FOLK	TERRY	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JENKINS	ISAIAH T	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FOLKES	NATESHA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JENKINS	RONALD L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FORD	HATTIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JIGGETS JIMENEZ	DEANDREA M FRANKLIN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
FORD	KATHERIN	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JIMENEZ	WENDY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FORDE	GREGORY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHN	JEMMA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FORRESTER	GARNETT		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNBAPTISTE	ALEX B	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FORSES		N	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON JOHNSON	ALDENA ALTHELIA D	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
FORTE FOSKEY	MONIQUE JOAN	A J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/16/12	JOHNSON	CHARLES J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FOSTER		V	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	CRUSITA P	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FOUNTAIN	SABRIAN	•	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON JOHNSON	DOROTHY DOROTHY S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
FOX	JANIS		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	JENNIFER N	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FRANKLIN	DOMINIQU	М	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	LISA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FRANKLIN	OBIAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	LISA M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FREEMONDE	HELEN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	SHAI J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FU	SHANG		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOHNSON	TRISTRAM C	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FURSE	SCHERRY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOLIMEAN	BENEDICT S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
FYFFE	DERRICK	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	BEVERLY J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GADDY GANKIN	RICHARD PAVEL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	JONES JONES	CYNTHIA GLENN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
GARCIA	FLORANGE		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	GLENN HAROLD W	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GARCIA		M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	MAXINE W	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GARCIA	IYEISHA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	SAMMIE R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GARCIA	JOANNA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	SHANA-KA M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GARCIA	MARIA	С	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	SHAVONE M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GARDNER	LYNETTE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES	TAMMY	9POLL	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	07/13/12
GARRETT	MARGARET		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JONES JORDAN	THOMAS DERRICK	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
GATLING	DEBORAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JORDAN	ELIZABET A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
GELLER GEORGES-AUGUSTE			9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	JOSEPH	DARLANCI	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GEORGRADES	MARIA	_	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOSEPH	DEVIN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GHAFFAR	HASAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOSEPH JOSEPH	JEREMIE MICHELLE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/19/12 01/01/12
GIBSON		V	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	JOSME	GISELE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GODARD GOLDSTEIN	NATHAN SUSAN		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	KAKKAR	MAHIRA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GONTZA	MARY ELE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KARAS	JOHN J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GONZALEZ	BRENDA	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KARIKARI	KWABENA A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
GORDON	AUTHRINE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KAUR KAYLA	DAVNEET WILLIAMS	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12
GORDON-BROWN GRADDICK	HEATHER ANNA	A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/25/12	KEARNEY	GEORGE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
GRANDEL	RICHARDI	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KEARNS	KIM	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
GRAVES	MARSHALL	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KELLY	JOSEPH A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GRAY			9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KENNEDY KHAIR	DAVID B ABUL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
GREEN GREEN	CELEINA DENA	ь	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	KHAN	MD	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GREENE	TIMOTHY	F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KHERIEF	SARAH	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GREGG	JACQUELI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KIM	HAE JOO	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GRILLO II	FRANK		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KING KING	KENT A NANCY B	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
GRULLON	MILDRED		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KINNEY	RICKEY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GUADAGNO GUILLAUME	TODD JOELSON	L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	KIRK	BETTY-AN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GUTIERREZ		J		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KIRKSEY	INDIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
GUZMAN	RAYDENIS	D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/25/12	KISTA KNIGHT-FORDE	VAREN DIONNE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HALDER		M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KO KO	KATIE KA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HALE HALL	PAMELA ALEXANDR	м	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	KOKHAR	SHAHANA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HALL	RAYNEIL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KRYSHUNDAYAL	KUMAR	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HALL-DYER	ELEFREDA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KUGELMAS KURPIEWSKA	LAURENCE EDYTA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HAMPTON	ANTHONY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	KYRYCYUK	EUGENIYA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HAMPTON HANSLEY	COSETTE MARYELLE	A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LABASSIERE	JONATHAN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HAQUE	MOHAMMAD	М	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LACY	DARRYL L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARLEQUIN		H	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LAKHBIR LALUZ	SINGH GEORGE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HARLEQUIN	ELAINE	3.7	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LAROSA	TARA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARLEY HARPER	JAMALYA ELIZABET		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LAWSON	TROY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARPER	IVAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEBRON	ZAKIYYAN N	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARRIS	CHANEL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEE LEE	ANDRE T GERALD S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HARRIS HARRIS	LAVONNE MAYA	P	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LEE	NICOLE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARRIS	SHAYLA	-	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEE	SHIRLEY F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HARTWELL	HANNAH	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEGAGNEUR LEHMANN	DANIELLE C MARIE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HARWELL	SHAWN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEON	JOHN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HASSELL HAWKINS	KEICIA QUENTIN	A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LEON	PATRICK J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HAYES	ROCHSHAW		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LESSEY	RACHELE R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HAYNES	FLORENCE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LESSINGTON LEVY JR	KEYANNA F JOSEPH C	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/19/12
HAYNES HENDERSON	MAURENE KAREN	J.	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LEVI JR LEWIS	KHADIFA P	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
HENDERSON	STEPHEN	_	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LEWIS	LEEZANA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HENRY	JOAN	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LI	XINPA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HENRY TORIE	LINDA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/27/12	LIN LIN	WEI YUEFENG	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HENRY-TOBIE HERNANDEZ	CELINA VICTOR		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LINDO	YUEFENG MERLINNE	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HERRERA		D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LIPFORD	MICHELLE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HICKS	PEGGY	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LITTLE-BROWN	ROSETTA S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HICKSON	FLORENCE	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LIU	YU JIA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HINDS HIPPOLYTE	RUBY TESA	м	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/18/12	LLARCH LLOYD	WILLIAM TAKEYIA A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HOFFLER	JOSEPH	274	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/18/12 01/01/12	LOPEZ	CRYSTAL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOLDER	BARBARA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LOPEZ	GLORIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOLDER	CINDY	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/27/12	LOPEZ	JENNIFER	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOLDER HOLDER	KEITH MONICA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 07/27/12	LORENZANA LOSARDO	MIESHA S DAVID A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HOLDER	MONICA SHAMIKA	_	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LOUIS	SHARDEI E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOLM	DELGREET	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LOWE	DEBORAH D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOMERE	SARAH		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LUCAS	DWAYNE A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HODOWITZ	QUANISHA	7.	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LUCEY LUGO	DEBORAH A DIANA M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HOROWITZ HOWARD			9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	LUGO-RODRIGUEZ	YAMEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HOWARD	ROBERT	•	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LUNDE	PATRICIA A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HUDSON	KIMBERLY	S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	LYNCH	JAHQUAN R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HUGHES	EDDY	77	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	MA MACANCELA	QING ZHA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HUGHES HUNT			9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	MACANCELA MACCLOSKEY	KARINA JOSEPH C		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
HUNTE			9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	MACK	DIANE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HUNTER	SYLVIA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	MACK	HERKIE L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/18/12
HURDLE		R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12	MAGLOIRE	LOUIS	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/19/12
HUSSAIN HYLTON	ASHIQ DARIEN	M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	MAHABIR	BHISHMAN	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
HYNES			9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	MAIMOUNA	KONE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
IDRISSOU	SOURADJI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	MALCOLM MANGUAL	FAYON LAKIA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
ISAAC			9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	l			,		~	
ISAAC	DARREL NICHOLAS				APPOTNTED	YES	01/01/12	MANNINO	THERESA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12
ISAAC ISMAIL	NICHOLAS	С	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12	MANNINO MARCHESANO	THERESA MICHAEL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/12 01/01/12
	NICHOLAS	С	9POLL	\$1.0000				l						
ISMAIL	NICHOLAS ASLIMA	С	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/12	l						01/01/12

## READER'S GUIDE

The City Record (CR) is published each business day and includes notices of proposed New York City procurement actions, contract awards, and other procurement-related information. Solicitation notices for most procurements valued at or above \$100,000 for information technology and for construction and construction related services, above \$50,000 for other services, and above \$25,000 for other goods are published for at least one day. Other types of procurements, such as sole source, require notice in The City Record for five consecutive days. Unless otherwise specified, the agencies and offices listed are open for business Monday through Friday from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays.

#### NOTICE TO ALL NEW YORK CITY CONTRACTORS

The New York State Constitution ensures that all laborers, workers or mechanics employed by a contractor or subcontractor doing public work are to be paid the same wage rate that prevails in the trade where the public work is being done. Additionally, New York State Labor Law §§ 220 and 230 provide that a contractor or subcontractor doing public work in construction or building service must pay its employees no less than the prevailing wage. Section 6-109 (the Living Wage Law) of the New York City Administrative Code also provides for a "living wage", as well as prevailing wage, to be paid to workers employed by City contractors in certain occupations. The Comptroller of the City of New York is mandated to enforce prevailing wage. Contact the NYC Comptroller's Office at www.comptroller.nyc.gov, and click on Prevailing Wage Schedules to view rates.

# CONSTRUCTION/CONSTRUCTION SERVICES OR CONSTRUCTION-RELATED SERVICES

The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination.

#### VENDOR ENROLLMENT APPLICATION

New York City procures approximately \$17 billion worth of goods, services, construction and construction-related services every year. The NYC Procurement Policy Board Rules require that agencies primarily solicit from established mailing lists called bidder/proposer lists. Registration for these lists is free of charge. To register for these lists, prospective suppliers should fill out and submit the NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment application, which can be found online at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc. To request a paper copy of the application, or if you are uncertain whether you have already submitted an application, call the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

## SELLING TO GOVERNMENT TRAINING WORKSHOP

New and experienced vendors are encouraged to register for a free training course on how to do business with New York City. "Selling to Government" workshops are conducted by the Department of Small Business Services at 110 William Street, New York, NY 10038. Sessions are convened on the second Tuesday of each month from 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. For more information, and to register, call (212) 618-8845 or visit www.nyc.gov/html/sbs/nycbiz and click on Summary of Services, followed by Selling to Government.

# PRE-QUALIFIED LISTS

New York City procurement policy permits agencies to develop and solicit from pre-qualified lists of vendors, under prescribed circumstances. When an agency decides to develop a pre-qualified list, criteria for pre-qualification must be clearly explained in the solicitation and notice of the opportunity to pre-qualify for that solicitation must be published in at least five issues of the CR. Information and qualification questionnaires for inclusion on such lists may be obtained directly from the Agency Chief Contracting Officer at each agency (see Vendor Information Manual). A completed qualification questionnaire may be submitted to an Agency Chief Contracting Officer at any time, unless otherwise indicated, and action (approval or denial) shall be taken by the agency within 90 days from the date of submission. Any denial or revocation of pre-qualified status can be appealed to the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings (OATH). Section 3-10 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules describes the criteria for the general use of pre-qualified lists. For information regarding specific pre-qualified lists, please visit www.nyc.gov/selltonyc.

## NON-MAYORAL ENTITIES

The following agencies are not subject to Procurement Policy Board Rules and do not follow all of the above procedures: City University, Department of Education, Metropolitan Transportation Authority, Health & Hospitals Corporation, and the Housing Authority. Suppliers interested in applying for inclusion on bidders lists for Non-Mayoral entities should contact these entities directly at the addresses given in the Vendor Information Manual.

#### PUBLIC ACCESS CENTER

The Public Access Center is available to suppliers and the public as a central source for supplier-related information through on-line computer access. The Center is located at 253 Broadway, 9th floor, in lower Manhattan, and is open Monday through Friday from 9:30 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays. For more information, contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services at (212) 341-0933 or visit www.nyc.gov/mocs.

# ATTENTION: NEW YORK CITY MINORITY AND WOMEN-OWNED BUSINESS ENTERPRISES

Join the growing number of Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBEs) that are competing for New York City's business. In order to become certified for the program, your company must substantiate that it: (1) is at least fifty-one percent (51%) owned, operated and controlled by a minority or woman and (2) is either located in New York City or has a significant tie to New York City's business community. To obtain a copy of the certification application and to learn more about this program, contact the Department of Small Business Services at (212) 513-6311 or visit www.nyc.gov/sbs and click on M/WBE Certification and Access.

#### PROMPT PAYMENT

ACCO

CSB

It is the policy of the City of New York to pay its bills promptly. The Procurement Policy Board Rules generally require that the City pay its bills within 30 days after the receipt of a proper invoice. The City pays interest on all late invoices. However, there are certain types of payments that are not eligible for interest; these are listed in Section 4-06 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules. The Comptroller and OMB determine the interest rate on late payments twice a year: in January and in July.

#### PROCUREMENT POLICY BOARD RULES

The Rules may also be accessed on the City's website at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc  $\,$ 

#### COMMON ABBREVIATIONS USED IN THE CR

The CR contains many abbreviations. Listed below are simple explanations of some of the most common ones appearing in the CR:

Agency Chief Contracting Officer

	8,
AMT	Amount of Contract
CSB	Competitive Sealed Bid including multi-step
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-step
CR	The City Record newspaper
DP	Demonstration Project
DUE	Bid/Proposal due date; bid opening date
$\mathbf{E}\mathbf{M}$	Emergency Procurement
FCRC	Franchise and Concession Review Committee
IFB	Invitation to Bid
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing
LBE	Locally Based Business Enterprise
M/WBE	Minority/Women's Business Enterprise
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
OLB	Award to Other Than Lowest Responsive
	Bidder/Proposer
PIN	Procurement Identification Number
PPB	Procurement Policy Board
PQL	Pre-qualified Vendors List
RFEI	Request for Expressions of Interest
RFI	Request for Information
RFP	Request for Proposals
RFQ	Request for Qualifications
SS	Sole Source Procurement
ST/FED	Subject to State and/or Federal requirements

## KEY TO METHODS OF SOURCE SELECTION

The Procurement Policy Board (PPB) of the City of New York has by rule defined the appropriate methods of source selection for City procurement and reasons justifying their use. The CR procurement notices of many agencies include an abbreviated reference to the source selection method utilized. The following is a list of those methods and the abbreviations used:

Competitive Sealed Bidding including multi-step Special Case Solicitations/Summary of

	1 ,
	Circumstances:
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-step
CP/1	Specifications not sufficiently definite
CP/2	Judgement required in best interest of City
CP/3	Testing required to evaluate
CB/PQ/4	
CP/PQ/4	CSB or CSP from Pre-qualified Vendor List/
	Advance qualification screening needed
DP	Demonstration Project
SS	Sole Source Procurement/only one source
RS	Procurement from a Required Source/ST/FED
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
	For ongoing construction project only:
NA/8	Compelling programmatic needs
NA/9	New contractor needed for changed/additional
	work
NA/10	Change in scope, essential to solicit one or limited

number of contractors

NA/11	Immediate successor contractor required due to	
	termination/default	
	For Legal services only:	
NA/12	Specialized legal devices needed; CSP not	
	advantageous	
WA	Solicitation Based on Waiver/Summary of	
	Circumstances (Client Services / CSB or CSP only)	
WA1	Prevent loss of sudden outside funding	
WA2	Existing contractor unavailable/immediate need	
WA3	Unsuccessful efforts to contract/need continues	
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing (award only)	
IG/F	Federal	
IG/S	State	
IG/O	Other	
$\mathbf{EM}$	Emergency Procurement (award only):	
	An unforeseen danger to:	
EM/A	Life	
EM/B	Safety	
EM/C	Property	
EM/D	A necessary service	
AC	Accelerated Procurement/markets with significant	
	short-term price fluctuations	
SCE	Service Contract Extension/insufficient time;	
	necessary service; fair price	
	Award to Other Than Lowest Responsible &	
	Responsive Bidder or Proposer/Reason	
	(award only)	
OLB/a	anti-apartheid preference	
OLB/b	local vendor preference	
OLB/c	recycled preference	

#### HOW TO READ CR PROCUREMENT NOTICES

other: (specify)

Procurement notices in the CR are arranged by alphabetically listed Agencies, and within Agency, by Division if any. The notices for each Agency (or Division) are further divided into three subsections: Solicitations, Awards; and Lists & Miscellaneous notices. Each of these subsections separately lists notices pertaining to Goods, Services, or Construction.

Notices of Public Hearings on Contract Awards appear at the end of the Procurement Section.

At the end of each Agency (or Division) listing is a paragraph giving the specific address to contact to secure, examine and/or to submit bid or proposal documents, forms, plans, specifications, and other information, as well as where bids will be publicly opened and read. This address should be used for the purpose specified unless a different one is given in the individual notice. In that event, the directions in the individual notice should be followed.

The following is a SAMPLE notice and an explanation of the notice format used by the CR.

## SAMPLE NOTICE:

## POLICE

OLB/d

## DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 056020000293 - DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

NYPD, Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New

NYPD, Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.

York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.		
	<b>☞</b> m27-30	
ITEM	EXPLANATION	
POLICE DEPARTMENT	Name of contracting agency	
DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES	Name of contracting division	
■ SOLICITATIONS	Type of Procurement action	
Services (Other Than Human Services)	Category of procurement	
BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM	Short Title	
CSB	Method of source selection	
PIN # 056020000293	Procurement identification number	
DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 am	Bid submission due 4-21-03 by 11:00 am; bid opening date/time is the same.	
Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents; etc.	Paragraph at the end of Agency Division listing providing Agency contact information	
	NYPD, Contract Administration Unit 51 Chambers Street, Room 310 New York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.	
•	Indicates New Ad	
m27-30	Date that notice appears in The City	